City of Batesville
Common Council
Memorial Building
August 13, 2012
6:50 PM

Members Present: Gene Lambert, Beth Meyers, Robert Narwold, Kevin Chaffee, Darrick Cox
Mayor Rick Fledderman  City Clerk-Treasurer: Ron Weigel City Attorney: Lynn Fledderman

Kevin Chaffee made a motion, seconded by Darrick Cox, to approve the minutes from the
previous meeting. All ayes so passed.

Helen Williams and Andy Gutzwiller, North Park Ave. residents came before council and
presented a petition signed by many residents living near the Community Mental Health Clinic at
Park Ave. and Boehringer St. noting the following concerns.

e This is a residential single or duplex area of housing and they wish for it to remain as
such.

e The existing multi-resident buildings located in the area are more than enough

e The existing units are not properly supervised causing those living in the area to feel
unsafe in their own homes.

Kevin Chaffee made a motion, seconded by Robert Narwold, to take the petition under
advisement and review. The petition will be filed with the meeting minutes. All ayes so passed.

Robert Narwold made a motion, seconded by Beth Meyers, to formally adopt Ordinance # 9 -
2012; adopting the base rate for PERF for a 1st Class Firefighter. All ayes so passed.

Beth Meyers made a motion, seconded by Darrick Cox, to formally adopt Ordinance # 10-2012;
adopting the base rate for PERF for a 1* Class Police Officer. All ayes so passed.

Darrick Cox made a motion, seconded by Kevin Chaffee, to formally adopt Ordinance # 11-2012;
2013 salary ordinance for salaried and hourly employees. All ayes so passed.

Robert Narwold made a motion, seconded by Beth Meyers, to formally adopt Ordinance # 12-
2012; 2013 elected officials salary ordinance. All ayes so passed.

Ann Edwards, representing Lifetime Resources, came before council with a 2013 Lifetime
Resources Funding Request in the amount of $10,000.00. The council will take the request
under advisement.

Kevin Chaffee made a motion, seconded by Gene Lambert, to allocate $2500.00 from Belterra
Funds for the 2012 Apple Fest per the Batesville Kiwanis Club. All ayes so passed.

Gene Lambert made a motion, seconded by Robert Narwold, to allocate $20,000.00 from Belterra
Funds for the paving of the loop in the Brum Woods Trails Project.
For: Lambert, Narwold, Chaffee, and Cox Against: Meyers Motion Carried

Darrick Cox made a motion, seconded by Beth Meyers, to allocate $1,000.00 from Belterra Funds
for the Mayor’s Youth Council 5K Trail Run/Walk. This is a onetime request. All ayes so passed.

Beth Meyers made a motion, seconded by Darrick Cox, to approve the claims as presented by
the City Clerk-Treasurer. All ayes so passed.

Robert Narwold made a motion, seconded by Kevin Chaffee to adjourn. All ayes so passed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Richard Fledderman, Mayor

Attest:

Ronald C. Weigel, Clerk-Treasurer



